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Netiondl Associdlion of Discbilly Excrminers




Senator Orrin Hatch
Chairman Senate Finance Committee

Hart Senate Office Building, SH-104

Washington, DC 20510

Chairman Hatch, the National Association of Disability Examiners (NADE) would like to comment on the budget bill currently pending before the U.S. Senate.  NADE is a professional association whose purpose is to promote the art and science of disability evaluation. The majority of our members work in the state Disability Determination Service (DDS) agencies where 15,000+ employees adjudicate claims for Social Security and/or Supplemental Security Income (SSI) disability benefits.  As such, our members constitute the “front lines” of disability evaluation.  Our membership also includes many SSA Central and Regional Office personnel, attorneys, physicians, non-attorney claimant representatives, and claimant advocates.  The diversity of our membership, combined with our extensive program knowledge and “hands on” experience, enables NADE to offer a perspective on disability issues that is unique and which reflects a programmatic realism.
NADE is concerned that there will be a significant impact upon the ability to adjudicate claims with the elimination of the Single Decision Maker (SDM).  Of utmost concern would be the loss of the Disability Examiner Authority, which is used to expedite decisions for our Quick Disability Determinations and Compassionate Allowance cases, which expedites terminally ill cancer claims and other devastating illness.  We take pride in our ability to provide quick determinations on these claims to be able to get benefits to those that are clearly disabled and most in need. The loss of the Disability Examiner Authority will result in longer processing time for these critical need cases. 
Nationwide there is a shortage of medical consultants in the Disability Determination Services.  Efforts have been made to recruit new medical consultants but we still have backlogs and delays waiting for medical or psychological reviews consultants.  The loss of the SDM will only exacerbate this condition.  While some cases are very complex and necessitate the review of a physician or psychologist, some claims are simple and can be completed by a well-trained SDM examiner. With the elimination of the SDM administrative costs will increase on all cases.  There will also be delays in processing time for all types of decisions. 
NADE appreciates the security in having a two-year budget bill.  This will allow for more effective planning.  NADE has always supported the expansion of the Cooperative Disability Investigation Unit to every state.  We see it as a critical step in program integrity. 


Respectfully submitted,

Sharon Summers

NADE President
